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COUNCIL QUOTES

Terrace Bay Town Council met in regular session,
with Reeve Cavanaugh, Councillors Bray, Chisholm
and Kennedy present.

After the minutes were adopted, a resolution passed
by the Township of Marathon was read, endorsing the
proposal for an expansion to the exisiting Pinewood
Court, Home for the Aged, and stating further that
they cannot endorse the suggestion that further homes
be established in small communities. This resolution
was unanimously endorsed by the Township of
Terrace Bay, and the Borad-of Management will be SO
advised.

A proposal submitted on behalf of a prospective
Motel builder was requested to be deleted from the
agenda.

Due to the nature, and the hours depending thereon
for his livelihood, Jack Caccamo has regretfully sub-
mitted his appreciation to the Reeve and Council as
well as Clerk Hanley, for the co-operation and good
fellowship he had enjoyed tremendously over his term
of office. The resignation was accepted with sincere
regret, and with a hearty vote of appreciation to
Jack, for the contributions he has made on behalf
of the citizens of Terrace Bay as Councillor.

Reeve Cavanaugh wrote a letter to the Association
of Mayors and Reeves, pointing out that although
there are many member small municipalities from the
District of Thunder Bay, yet there are not representa-
tives on the executive of the Association from these
~ small municipalities, and he requested that the nom-
inating committee consider this item prior to the
next convention.

A letter of acknowledgement was received from the
Board.
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DR.D.J.M. McCAUSLAND
BURSARY-SCHOLARSHIP AWARD

In August, 1970, the citizens of Terrace Bay
honoured and paid fribute to Doctor Mike McCaus-
land for 25 years of devoted and untiring service to
this community .

To commemorate this occasion, donations were re-
ceived and placed in Trust as a Bursary=Scholarship
Fund. The amount of interest derived from this in-
vestment makes up the money awarded each year to
the student or students qualifying for the bursary.
The Trust is presently administered by the following
trustees: H.J. Boudreau, Secretary-Treasurer; A.
Pattison, Chairman; W.W. Rowsome, Principal
Terrace Bay High School; B.C . Stewart, Principal
Schreiber High School; Dr. D.J.M. McCausland,
Special Consultant.
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